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NHA applauds Secretary Chu's comments on pumped storage 
 
Washington, DC  (February 24, 2009) – The following is a statement from National Hydropower Association 
executive director Linda Church Ciocci on comments by Energy Secretary Steven Chu at the Center for American 
Progress Clean Energy Project's Building the New Economy event in Washington, D.C., yesterday: 
  
"The National Hydropower Association welcomes Secretary Chu's comments about the integral role pumped-
storage technology must play in our national plan to expand our clean-energy resources and integrate variable 
renewable-energy resources into the transmission grid.   
  
"As the Secretary points out, the country has only limited resources for storing energy today, with most of it 
coming from the 20,355 MW of existing pumped-storage capacity.   With thousands of megawatts of new wind 
and solar technologies planned for the near-future, expanding this storage capacity will be a high priority. 
  
"Through our new pumped storage council, NHA is working on strategies that will help speed development of 
this critical capability.  We are reaching out to all sectors of the energy industry, to the Administration, and to 
Congress to expand understanding of this technology and create sound policies that will serve all Americans. 
  
"One of our primary goals is to craft incentives that attract investors and encourage rapid development of new 
pumped storage projects.   Right now, the federal government has no program to spur expansion of pumped 
storage capacity.  NHA is advocating for investment tax credits or other similar measures that can incentivize 
pumped storage development immediately. 
  
"Secretary Chu is correct that we, as a nation, need to 'invest heavily in pumped-storage,' especially as the 
country begins setting renewable-energy production goals.   Pumped storage is a proven technology that is 
available today, so we must put it to work for us, even as we pursue research into the development of additional 
energy storage technologies. 
 
“We urge the Secretary and other officials to establish policies that encourage aggressive investment in pumped 
storage projects.  Not only will these investments serve our energy and environmental goals, but they will also 
bolster our economy by creating jobs throughout the country. 
  
"The National Hydropower Association is committed to working with Secretary Chu and all others who are 
working to leverage the potential of pumped storage technologies for a more reliable and cleaner energy 
future." 
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